Hello 

I am a work experience co-ordinator at Naranga Special School in Frankston Vic. 

My role is to train and prepare students with mild intellectual disability for work. 

I teach/organise them for , OH&S, work readiness skills, on the job training in real work programs conducted both in and out of the school, SBNAs, short term work placements in both supported and open employment and VET in schools. 

The biggest hindrance are the work experience regulations which basically allow them to only watch /sweep floors in their placements until they are enrolled in VCAL which allows them to go on Structured Workplace Learning placements. 

Employers are often reticent to take them on because they feel they will need constant supervision as against mainstream students who can read and write fluently and may not need supervision. – discrimination id still there.  – More often than not our students have a better work ethic, will stay on task unsupervised and may only need to be supervised for short periods of time.

Some employers will accommodate students when they are aware of a specific need eg. Cant read labels but are very  competent to stack shelves, which mainstream students are loathe to do. 

Large retail chains say they have students with disabilities,  however when it comes down to it” there isn’t anything available at the moment”.

TAFEs are a hindrance to students getting qualifications. Even though the requirements for trainers to take into account the LL&N of all students the feelings is that we are setting our students up to fail. If they have a physical disability then they will receive assistance, but intellectual means they cant do it. There is nothing wrong with their physical ability and some are already skilled in the area they wish to study , the struggle with their literacy.  So students have to access Cert I Transition courses which are virtually the same as school , spend two years at TAFE to get “taster” courses ,come out 2 yrs older and less employable because they haven’t had the work /time experience.

Employers aren’t inclined to take on apprentices because of the training issues, even though there are incentives for people with disabilities. 

If this issue could be addressed, or if there was more public awareness that these students are more often than not the “slow “ learners that employers previously “made allowance for “ then the reduction in the need for the DSP to support them would be substantial.

Please feel free to contact me 

Regards

Michelle Pickersgill

